




Due to COVID-19, the Frio County Courthouse continues closed to the public. 
On March 16, 2020, Governor Greg Abbott issued a statement granting a temporary extension to obtain initial motor vehicle registration, renewal of registration, vehicle titling, and renewal of permanent disabled parking placards.  Governor Abbott also granted a temporary extension for an individual with an expired 30-day temporary permit to obtain another permit or Texas registration. The temporary waiver is in effect until 60 days after TxDMV notifies the public that normal vehicle registration, vehicle titling and related services have resumed.  This has not been lifted.  Beginning May 4, 2020, on Mondays through Wednesdays will be open from 9:00 a.m. – 3:00 p.m. and Thursdays and Fridays from 9:00 a.m. – 1:00 p.m.  This office will be taking appointments on Mondays and Wednesdays only for title transfers only all other motor vehicle transactions will be done by mail or online at https://renew.txdmv.gov/Renew/RegistrationRenewalServlet until further notice. Tax payments will be taken over the phone at (830)334-2152 or online at http://www.friocountytax.org.     
We are asking that you will take advantage of these services in order to keep you, the customers, and our employees safe.  
Respectfully,

Anna L. Alaniz
 

